
 

 

 

Learn to Live Term 1, Week 4 (19th February 2021) 

Important Dates:                                                 

Please mark these dates on your  calendar 

Grose Road, Faulconbridge NSW 2776 

 PO Box 249, Springwood 2777     Phone: 4751 2208     Fax: 4751 3933 

Website: http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Email: http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Access student portal: http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au 

 Principal: Mrs C Frith 

Assistant Principal Stage 1: Mrs N Bridges 

Assistant Principal Stage 2: Mrs K Jansons 

 Rel Assistant Principal Stage 3: Mrs C Hawkins 

Notes Home/ ENews Updates 

 

 Best Start - Parent feedback summary (Kindergarten) 

 Milson Island (Stage 3) 

 Faulconbridge Public School band program 

 After school Auskick centre 

 Covid-19 guidelines for drop off and pick up 

 Parent information evening 

 Springwood High School expo 

 Welcome to KB 

School Activities Update 

 Garden Classes - Term 1  
Stage 3  - 5/6H, 5/6P, 5/6S 

 
Sport Days - Fridays 

K-2 (9.55 - 10.55) 

3-4 (12.25 - 1.25) 

5-6 (1.55 - 2.55) 

 

   PE Days (sports uniform) 

Tuesday: 2/3P, 3/4T, 3/4Z, 3/4C 

Wednesday: 1/2F, 1/2W, 5/6P. 5/6H, 5/6S 

Thursday: 1/2H, KB, KG, K/1C 

 

 Library Days 

Tuesday: 5/6S. 5/6H, 5/6P 

   Wednesday: 1/2W, 3/4C, 3/4Z, 2/3P 

 Thursday: K/1C, KG,  

Friday: 1/2F, KB, 1/2H  

3/4T: Thursday (odd weeks), Friday (even weeks) 

      Music 

Monday:  

Tuesday: K/1C, KB. KG, 1/2W, 1/2H 

Wednesday: 5/6S. 5/6H, 5/6P, 3/4T 

Friday: 2/3P, 3/4C, 3/4Z, 1/2F  

 

 

 

Term 1 – MARCH 

Wed 10 School photos  

Mon 15 P&C Meeting 

 Welcome to K/1C 

 Welcome to 1/2F 

 Welcome to 1/2W 

 Welcome to 2/3P 

 Welcome to 3/4Z 

 Welcome to 5/6S 

 Welcome to 5/6P 

 Welcome to 5/6H 

Term 1 – February  

Mon 22  Volunteer induction 6pm, Library  

Wed 24 AFL after school clinic begins 3.15 

Thurs 
25 

SHS expo (year 6 only) 

Term 2 – APRIL 

Mon 19 Staff development day  

Tues 20 Students return for term 2  

Term 2 – MAY 

Mon 3 
to Fri 7 

Milson Island camp (stage 3) 
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http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au
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Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 
Swimming Carnival 

We were very lucky with the weather last week for our Swimming Carnival. We had a lovely, relaxed day with the students. 

We did not have as many competitors as previous years with most events only requiring one heat. The winning house was 

Doyle. A big thank you to those parents and grandparents who volunteered to assist with lane duties on the day: 

Megan Thomas, Melissa Nicholas, Laura Hill, Jenny O’Loughlin, Heidi Phillips, Garry Hodson, Dianne Hodson, Lyle Thomas, 

Meagan Witton and Jade Andrews. 

 

Meet the Teacher Evening 

We had a very successful Meet the Teacher evening on Wednesday night. It was great to see so many of you ready to re-

engage at school, and there was a wonderful community ‘vibe’ in the school. We appreciate you complying with the COVID-

19 restrictions and finding care for your children to limit the number of people on site. If you missed the evening please 

contact your class teacher for a catch up. 

A big thank you to the teachers for giving their time to this event. We are very fortunate to have such a dedicated staff at 

Faulconbridge Public School who put prioritise students and learning.  

 

COVID-19 Update: 

 Activities permitted at school will be conducted in a way that is safe and appropriate in the current environment. 

Activities that remain on hold will be reviewed at regular intervals and will recommence when appropriate based on 

health and other relevant advice. 

 From Term 1 2021, all NSW public schools use the Service NSW COVID Safe Check In.  

 Look for the COVID Safe QR code posters when you enter the school.  

 Be sure to sign in at the school administration building according to our school’s visitor guidelines.  

 P&C meetings can be held after school hours with a COVID Safety Plan. Gatherings are limited to 30 people indoors 

and 50 people outdoors for schools within Greater Sydney, including the Blue Mountains, Central Coast and 

Wollongong.  

Parents and carers are not allowed on school sites or at off-site school events held during school hours except for the 

following purposes only: 

  Essential parent and carer meetings with teachers and/or school executives, with a scheduled appointment. This 

includes scheduled meetings with parents and carers of prospective students. 

 Parents and carers who attend a school administration building or another defined location for the purpose of picking 

up their child if they are unwell or where they have been asked to arrange for a COVID-19 test after their child has 

displayed flu-like symptoms while at school. 

 Parents and carers who need to be on-site for canteen and uniform shop duties or to collect or purchase uniforms. 

 Parent or carer volunteers required as educational support roles for activities essential to the delivery of the 

curriculum such as reading groups, music, dance and kitchen garden areas. 

 Parents and carers that they must not attend school unless it has been previously arranged. 

 Parents and carers can attend parent orientation meetings and Meet the Teacher meetings with school staff for all 

year/stage groups. Meetings should be limited to 1 hour where possible. A COVID Safety Plan must be in place. 



 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report cont’d 

 

 Permission notes  

Over the next week or so we will be sending home permission notes that must be completed each year. The permission notes 

include participation in child protection lessons, acceptable internet usage policy, and permission to publish name and photos 

of your child. We also ask permission for your child’s details to be shared with online service providers. These service 

providers support our reporting processes and includes Class Dojo, and other learning tools. Please read and sign all relevant 

notes and return to the front office.  

 

Volunteer Induction  

We will be conducting the 2021 volunteer induction on Monday evening 22nd February at 6pm for Scripture teachers and 

school volunteers. It covers a safety briefing, emergency procedures, sign in/out procedures, child protection, WWCC 

requirements, contact people, first aid, student supervision, duty of care and a COVID-19 update. Anyone intending to 

volunteer who misses this session will need to make an appointment with Mrs Frith to complete the induction before they 

begin volunteering.  

 

IEPs and External Providers of Therapy Services  

We will be updating our paperwork for 2021 over the next few weeks. The key features are that parents must provide a 

written request to the school/principal for the service, therapists must also complete induction process, planning meetings 

with parents, school and therapists must occur and records kept. All therapists entering the school are at the principal’s 

discretion. Disruption to learning, conflicts of interest and confidentiality must be considered when providing access for 

therapists. 

 

Birthday Cakes at school 

We love celebrating student’s birthdays at school with their classmates and I love to see each student to give them their 

birthday card from all us. However due to the current safe hygiene practices during the COVID-19 pandemic, could we please 

request that if you are sending in a birthday cake that you do not send a large single cake to be shared out or candles to blow 

out on the cake. One idea to mitigate the spreading of germs is to send individual cupcakes or an individually wrapped treat. 

This will also assist teachers to ensure everyone gets a fair share and reduce the spread of germs. 

World Thinking Day 

Next Monday 22nd February is World Thinking Day. The local branch of Girl Guides Australia, Springwood-Winmalee District 

Girl Guides are taking part in activities that celebrate service, advocacy and leadership skills in girls and young women. On 

Monday members of the local branch who attend our school will be wearing their Girl Guides uniform to school for the day. 

 

Cub Award Morning Tea 

Congratulations to our Cub Award winners for 2021. 
 

 
 K-2 3-6 

Term 1 Luke K - 1/2F Bronson M - 3/4Z 

Week 3 Caitlin S - KB Myriam S  - 3/4C 

 Remy L - KB Alyssa G - 3/4C 

 K-2 3-6 

Term 1 Sophie - 1/2W David S - 3/4C 

Week 4 Evelyn B - 2/3P Ella O - 5/6P 

 Will S - 2/3P Sian W - 5/6S 



 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report cont’d 

 

Something new 

A new feature of our newsletter for 2021 is to include a profile on one of our staff members. This new feature has emerged 

through the feedback we received from our community in 2020. Two of Year 6 students, Sarah Yearsley and Sophie Young, 

have taken on the role of interviewers. They have devised this week’s questions for Mr Smith. 

 

10 Questions with Mr. Smith  

1. How long have you been teaching?  Six years. 

2. How do you think you can improve Faulconbridge Public School?  By 
providing learning experiences which will create well-rounded contributing 
citizens. 

3. How long can you hold a plank for? 6 minutes 

4. What is your favourite Mexican food? Burritos with guacamole and 
jalapenos. 

5. What is your favourite subject? Maths 

6. How do you believe kids learn best? In positive classroom environment, I 
believe I provide that.” 

7. What stage do you teach?  Stage three. 

8. What is your favourite band?  Karnivool. 

9. How did you get your hands on a signed Wanderers t-shirt?  It was my 
30th birthday present. 

10. What would you do if you weren't a teacher? Probably a tradie. 

 

Mrs Carol Frith 
Principal  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Years K - 2 

TERM 1 

WEEK 4 

KB Eira N Being a safe in and out of the classroom 

KB Harrison B Being a great learner by always trying his best! 

KB Brodie V Demonstrating kindness and respect to his teacher and peers  

KB Sophie W  Being a happy kind and respectful friend  

KG Harry P Settling well into school routines  

KG Olivia W  Being an enthusiastic learner  

KG Alba M Being a kind and respectful student in class  

KG Ruby M Consistently applying 100% effort in all areas  

K/1C Kelsey B Being a learner: Always having a smile ready to learn 

K/1C Lara W  Being safe: Remembering to sit carefully and respectfully on the floor  

K/1C Will A  Being respectful: Encouraging and supporting classmates when help is 

needed  

K/1C Liam L  Being a learner: Always doing his best and answering questions  

1/2F Eva D Consistently showing respect to teachers and her peers  

1/2F Clementine M Being a respectful learner and always trying her best  

1/2F William P Being a kind, helpful and respectful learner 

1/2F Luke K Being a learner by applying himself in all lessons  

1/2H William O Excellent work in spelling and phonics! 

1/2H Willis J Excellent effort in blending sounds to read words! 

1/2H Anton B Being helpful and kind to others!  

1/2H Delilah R A big welcome to our school!  

1/2W Callum M Being a learner. Writing interesting sentences in morning routine 

1/2W Violet L Being an outstanding role model. Always demonstrating kind, re-

spectful behaviour 

1/2W Mae B Being an excellent role model. Demonstrating exceptional learner 

behaviour 

1/2W Oscar H Being a learner. Demonstrating outstanding Numeracy skills 

2/3P Benjamin R His positive attitude and being a consistent learner  

2/3P Lillian O Being a quiet achiever  

2/3P Luella M Being a kind, polite and friendly learner  

2/3P William S  Listening carefully at all times  



 

 

 
 

 

 

SPRINGWOOD WORLD OF TENNIS 
 

Andrew McLeod 

Accredited Club Professional NSW TCA 
Coach 

Previously coached in USA and Germany 

Qualified PDHPE Teacher 
 

GROUP & PRIVATE LESSONS 

ALL AGES - beginners to elite players 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY COACHING CLINICS 

PRO SHOP, RACQUET SALES & RESTRINGING 

Phone: 4751 5383 

Mobile: 0416 083 472 

Email: springwoodworldoftennis@hotmail.com 

SPRING ST, SPRINGWOOD 

PO BOX 473, SPRINGWOOD   NSW   2777 

SWOT 



 

 

 



 

 

 


